
 Town of Clarendon Board of Selectmen meeting 
 workshop on Teer Rd 

 July 10, 2023 
 Clarendon Town Hall at 5:00 PM 

 Attendees 
 Mike Klopchin, Chair 
 Cash Ruane, Road Commissioner 
 Art Menard 
 Robert Congdon 
 George Ambrose, Clerk 

 Call to order 
 Chairman  corruption called the meeting to order at 5:35 

 Agenda 
 There are no changes or additions to the agenda. 

 Teer Rd project discussion 
 Road Commissioner Ruane suggested that the board members review the 
 Teer Rd sketch that he provided. Referring to the sketch Ruane outlined the 
 various elements of the plan. There will be two retention ponds. The first 
 pond will be located near the first guardrail as you go up the hill from 
 Walker Mountain Rd.  The second pond is located near the end of the road 
 near Walker Mountain Rd.  Both ponds will need constant monitoring and 
 routine maintenance of removing debris. Water draining from the pond near 
 the end of the road will filter through a green filtering system before it ends 
 up in the brook. Board members were concerned about the well located 
 near the lower pond.  Ruane's opinion was that the well would be safe to 
 use. The ditching on the north side of the road was the next element 
 discussed.  The ditching will need to be cleaned and relined with the 



 correct size of rip wrap. Where the ditching is located the road surface will 
 need to be graded to a 3% slope to the north. Culverts are being used to 
 drain the water from the ditches. The east end of the road starting at the 
 lanfear home will need to be crowned to assist in water runoff.  The general 
 board discussion of the plan resulted in no changes to the various 
 elements.  A suggestion was made that the board needs to somehow 
 budget money to blacktop part of the road.   Ruane reported that the 
 amount of money in the Better Roads program was $20,000. 
 Implementation of the plan should provide better control of stormwater 
 runoff. 

 The unanimous agreement of the board members was to continue working 
 on this plan.  The next step would be to invite the citizens on Teer Road to 
 attend the next board meeting to discuss the plan. 

 Ambrose agreed to ask Board Administrator Assistant Katie to invite the 
 Teer Rd. citizens. 

 . 
 Note to Katie 

 Please send an invitation to the neighbors on Tier Road that would be 
 interested in a review of the plan at the next board meeting. 

 Pretty please ask cash to review the above information to see if any 
 changes or additions should be made before submitting it to the 
 board for final approval. 

 Thank You 

 Do people who work in a match factory ever strike? 


